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BY EMAIL 
September 28, 2020 
 
Tim Hesselink 
Senior Manager, Regulatory Affairs 
EPCOR Natural Gas Limited Partnership 
43 Stewart Road 
Collingwood ON  L9Y 4M7 
THesselink@epcor.com 
 
Dear Mr. Hesselink: 
  
Re:  EPCOR Natural Gas Limited Partnership- Southern Bruce 
 October 1, 2020 Quarterly Rate Adjustment Mechanism (QRAM) 
 Ontario Energy Board File Number EB-2020-0206 
 
EPCOR Natural Gas Limited Partnership (ENGLP) filed an application on September 10, 
2020 with the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) for an order or orders approving or fixing just 
and reasonable rates and other charges for the sale and distribution of natural gas 
commencing October 1, 2020 for its Southern Bruce operation (the Application). In the 
Application, ENGLP indicated that the Application was pre-filed with the OEB and served 
on all intervenors of record in proceeding EB-2018-0264 and EB-2019-0264. The 
Application provided five calendar days for intervenors to file comments and three 
calendar days for ENGLP to file their reply to comments. The OEB received no 
comments.  On September 24, 2020, the OEB issued a Decision and Interim Order 
approving ENGLP Southern Bruce’s application to change its rates as of October 1, 2020 
on an interim basis (Decision). 
 
It has come to the OEB’s attention that ENGLP had in fact not served the Application to 
intervenors of record in proceeding EB-2018-0264. 
 
ENGLP is required to serve the Application to the intervenors of record, along with a copy 
of this letter. The OEB will allow five calendar days for intervenors to file comments and 
any reply comments from ENGLP is to be filed within three days of receiving the 
comments.  After reviewing any comments received and ENGLP’s responses, the OEB 
will determine whether any amendments need to be made to the Decision. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Original signed by 
 
Christine E. Long 
Registrar and Board Secretary 
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